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STATE OF HAWAII
DEPARTMENT OF LABOR AND INDUSTRIAL RELATIONS

330 PUNCHBOWL STREET, ROOM 321
HONOLULU, HAWAII 96813

www.labor.l1awaii.ggv
Phone: (B08) 566-8844! Fax: (608) 566-9099

Email: dlir.director@i1awaii.gov

January 28, 2020

The Honorable Tom Brower, Chair
Committee on Housing
House of Representatives
State Capitol, Room 438
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Dear Chair Brower:

Subject: House Bill (HB) 1762 Relating to Public Safety

I am Manuel P. Neves, Chair of the Hawaii State Fire Council (SFC) and Fire Chief of
the Honolulu Fire Department (HFD). The SFC and the HFD strongly supports HB
1762, which seeks to require homeowners who sell their homes to have working smoke
alarms present.

The currently adopted building code requires new or renovated homes to have smoke
alarms in and outside of every bedroom and on every level. Smoke alarms that are
properly installed and maintained play a vital role in reducing fire deaths and injuries. If
there is a fire, smoke spreads quickly, and smoke alarms allow you time to escape.
Today‘s smoke alarms are more technologically advanced to respond to a multitude of
fire conditions and come with ten-year batteries.

Life safety are priorities for the SFC and the HFD, and we urge your committee‘s
support on the passage of HB 1762.

Should you have questions, please contact SFC Administrative Specialist Lloyd Rogers
at 723-7176 or lrogers@honolulu.gov.

Sincerely,

\\9\?\;~
MANUEL P. NEVES
Chair
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HarryKim DarrenJ. Rosario
Mayor FireChief

LanceS. Uchida
DeputyFireChief

CountyofHawai‘i
HAWAI‘IFIREDEPARTMENT
25AupuniStreet  Suite2501  Hilo, Hawai‘i96720

808) 932-2900  Fax (808) 932-2928

January28, 2020

TheHonorableTomBrower, Chair
CommitteeonHousing
HouseofRepresentatives
StateCapitol, Room438
Honolulu, Hawai‘i96813

DearChairBrower:  

Subject:  H.B. 1762, RELATINGTOPUBLICSAFETY
HearingDate: Thursday, January30, 2020
Time/PlaceofHearing: 9:45a.m., ConferenceRoom423

IamDarrenJ. Rosario, ViceChairmanoftheHawai‘iStateFireCouncil (SFC) andFireChief
oftheHawai‘iFireDepartmentoftheCountyofHawai‘i (HCFD).  TheSFCandtheHCFD
stronglysupportsHB1762, whichseekstorequireownerswhoselltheirhomestohaveworking
smokealarmspresent.  

OnbehalfoftheHawai‘iFireDepartment, Isupportthewrittentestimonybeingsubmittedby
StateFireCouncilChairManuelNevesinitsentirety.  

TheSFCandtheHCFDrespectfullyrequestyourpassageofHB1762.  

Pleasedonothesitatetocallmeat932-2903ordarren.rosario@hawaiicounty.govshouldyou
haveanyquestions.  Thankyoufortheopportunitytoprovidetestimonyinsupport.   

Respectfully,  

DARRENJ. ROSARIO
FireChief

Hawai’iCountyisanEqualOpportunityProviderandEmployer.  



KAUA‘I FIRE DEPARTMENT
THE COUNTY OF KAUA’I ROBERTF-WESTERMAN

FIRE CHIEF
DEREK S. K. KAWAKAMI, MAYOR
MICHAEL A. DAHILIG, MANAGING DIRECTOR

Testimony of Robert F. Westerman
Fire Chief, Kaua‘i Fire Department

Before the
House Committee on Housing

January 30, 2020; 9:45 am
Conference Room 423

In consideration of
House Bill 1762

Relating to Public Safety

Honorable Chair Brower, Vice Chair Matayoshi, and Members of the Committee:

The State Fire Council (SFC) and the Kaua‘i Fire Department (KFD) strongly supports HB
1762, which seeks to require owners who sell their homes to have working smoke alarms
present.

The currently adopted building code requires new or renovated homes to have smoke alarms in
and outside of every bedroom and on every level. Smoke alarms that are properly installed and
maintained play a vital role in reducing fire deaths and injuries. lf there is a fire, smoke spreads
quickly, and smoke alarms allow you time to escape. Today's smoke alarms are more
technologically advanced to respond to a multitude of fire conditions and come with ten-year
batteries.

Life safety are priorities for the SFC and the KFD, and we urge your committee’s support on the
passage of HB 1762.

Should you have questions, please contact KFD Fire Prevention Captain Darryl Date at 241-
4982 or ddate@kauai.gov. o

Sincerely,

/<°@UF 
Robert F. Westerman
Fire Chief

RFW/LR1st

www.l<auai.gov
4444 Rice Street Suite 315 l Lihu’e, Hawai’i 96766 ' (808) 241-4980 (b) ' (808)241-6508 (f)

An Equal Opportunity Employer
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DEPARTMENT OF FIRE & PUBLIC SAFETY
COUNTY OF MAUI
200 DAIRY ROAD

KAHULUI, HI 96732

January 29, 2020

The Honorable Torn Bower, Chair
Committee on Housing
House of Representatives
State Capitol, Room 438
Honolulu, HI 96813

Dear Chair Bower:

Subject: House Bill (HB) 1762 Relating to Public Safety

I am David C. Thyne, member of the Hawaii State Fire Council (SFC) and Fire Chiefof the Maui
Fire Department (MFD). The SFC and the MFD support HB 1762, which seeks to require owners
who sell their homes to have working smoke alarms present.

The currently adopted building code requires new or renovated homes to have smoke alarms in
and outside of every bedroom and on every level. Smoke alarms that are property installed and
maintained play a vital role in reducing fire deaths and injtuies. If there is a fire, smoke spreads
quickly, and smoke alarms allow you to escape. Today’s smoke alarms are more technologically
advanced to respond to a multitude of fire conditions and come with ten-year batteries.

Life safety are priorities for the SFC and the MFD, a11d we urge your committee’s support on the
passage of HB 1762.

Should you have questions, please contact SFC Administrative Specialist Lloyd Rogers at (808)
723-7176 and sbratakos@honoIulu.gov.

Sincerely,

 

DAVID C. THYNE
Fire Chief
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DEPARTMENT OF FIRE & PUBLIC SAFETY
COUNTY OF MAUI
200 DAIRY ROAD

KAHULUI, HI 96732

January 29, 2020

The Honorable Torn Bower, Chair
Committee on Housing
House of Representatives
State Capitol, Room 438
Honolulu, HI 96813

Dear Chair Bower:

Subject: House Bill (HB) 1762 Relating to Public Safety

I am David C. Thyne, member of the Hawaii State Fire Council (SFC) and Fire Chiefof the Maui
Fire Department (MFD). The SFC and the MFD support HB 1762, which seeks to require owners
who sell their homes to have working smoke alarms present.

The currently adopted building code requires new or renovated homes to have smoke alarms in
and outside of every bedroom and on every level. Smoke alarms that are property installed and
maintained play a vital role in reducing fire deaths and injtuies. If there is a fire, smoke spreads
quickly, and smoke alarms allow you to escape. Today’s smoke alarms are more technologically
advanced to respond to a multitude of fire conditions and come with ten-year batteries.

Life safety are priorities for the SFC and the MFD, a11d we urge your committee’s support on the
passage of HB 1762.

Should you have questions, please contact SFC Administrative Specialist Lloyd Rogers at (808)
723-7176 and sbratakos@honoIulu.gov.

Sincerely,

 

DAVID C. THYNE
Fire Chief
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